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Upcoming Events 

Maundy Thursday Worship Service Thursday April 2 7 pm 

Good Friday Worship & Lunch Friday April 3 12 noon 

Easter Sunrise Service Sunday April 5 7 am 

NHCCC Spring Fundraiser ñTastes & Tunesò Sunday April 11 5:30 pm 

Orange County Initiative on Poverty Saturday April 18 8 am 

Camp Worship & Lunch (Youth leading) Sunday April 19 11 am 

Youth Host Unitarian Youth, Lunch, & OCIM 
Walk for Hunger 

Sunday April 26 12 noon 
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From the Pastorôs Desk 

As you may have heard 
or read through various 
media outlets, we have a 
change in the Constitu-
tion of the Presbyterian 

Church (USA):  specifically, in our Con-
stitution's understanding of marriage.  

These words were approved by a majority 
of presbyteries across the country (the 
proposed amendment to the Constitution 
was titled "Amendment 14-F"):  
"Marriage is a gift God has given to all 
humankind for the wellbeing of the entire 
human family. Marriage involves a 
unique commitment between two people, 
traditionally a man and a woman, to love 
and support each other for the rest of their 
lives. The sacrificial love that unites the 
couple sustains them as faithful and re-
sponsible members of the church and the 
wider community." 

For complete and accurate information, 
please visit pcusa.org/marriage on the 

web.  You will find documents, a video 
from the Stated Clerk of the PC(USA), 
and more. 

The Moderator and Vice Moderator of the 
221st General Assembly of the PC(USA) 
have issued a pastoral letter including 
these words:  "Though we know that this 
amendment received the necessary major-
ity for approval, we encourage the con-
gregations, presbyteries, and synods of 
the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) to con-
tinue to be in conversation about marriage 
and family. We hope that such ñup/downò 
voting does not mark the end, but the con-
tinuation of our desire to live in commu-
nity; a partnership that requires prayer, the 
study of Scripture, listening to and with 
one another, and a dedication to partner-
ship in the midst of our diversity of opin-
ion." 

As your pastor, I know that some of us at 
New Hope celebrate this decision and 
others of us mourn.  Some among us have 
feelings somewhere in between.  I echo 

(continued on page 2) 

Rev. Kerri Hefner 
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One of the things I do is read a lot of blogs 
and articles that friends post on Face 
Book.  The Huffington Post (http://
www.huffingtonpost.com) seems to be 
one of folks most favorites lately to share 

(on Face Book) and I do find the articles I read from this 
website to be intriguing and informative.  For example, 
one of the latest blogs shared was entitled ñThe Number 
1 Reasons Teens Keep the Faith as Young Adultsò.  In-
triguing I thoughtðmust be the influence of the Chris-
tian educator/Youth director/ and the Church.  But here 
is what the article said: 

ñMothers and fathers who practice what they preach 
and preach what they practice are far and away the ma-
jor influence related to adolescents keeping the faith into 
their 20s, according to new findings from a landmark 
study of youth and religion. 

Just 1 percent of teens ages 15 to 17 raised by parents 
who attached little importance to religion were highly 
religious in their mid-to-late 20s.  

In contrast, 82 percent of children raised by parents 
who talked about faith at home, attached great im-
portance to their beliefs and were active in their congre-
gations were themselves religiously active as young 
adults, according to data from the latest wave of the Na-
tional Study of Youth and Religion.ò 

Of courseðit is the parents!  My role as Christian Edu-
cator at New Hope is to help equip parents to teach their 
children about their faithðprovide resources, opportuni-

ties to learn more about their own faith, and give them 
the encouragement to not just teach their children about 
the faithðbut to live the faith with their childrenðeach 
and every day!  For some reason, I have found that par-
ents are quick to underestimate the influence they have 
on their children.  In teaching a workshop about sexuali-
ty and spirituality I tell the parents that they are the num-
ber one influence on what their child will think and be-
lieve about their bodies, their sexuality, and their spiritu-
ality.  The parents are always surprised by this infor-
mation!  But we as parents need to be clear about the 
messages we give our children about what we believe 
about faith issues, relationships, intimacy, everything we 
want our children to embrace as they grow and mature 
we need to teach them about.  Repeatedly.  Just like 
when they were toddlers and we had to repeatedly tell 
them not to touch something that was hot, or not to pull 
the dogôs tailðwe need to tell our children again and 
again that they are loved by God.  That being a part of a 
church family is important. The power of prayer really 
works. The Holy Spirit is present in their lives every 
day. That Jesus Christ wasnôt just a good person, Jesus 
Christ is the One who saved this whole world from it-
self!  As parents, grandparents, and adults of the faith I 
encourage you to share your beliefs with the children in 
your livesðlet them know that you love God, Jesus, the 
Holy Spirit and you want them to as well! 

The one message, that I tell parents that I hope all chil-
dren I work with receive, is that they are loved by God 
no matter what.  It is message that is worth repeatingð
and worth hearing no matter what our ageðagain and 
again and again. 

Mary Todd Peters 

Director of Christian Education 

the above sentiment shared by our denomination's lead-
ers.  I was drawn to New Hope because of the diversity 
of opinions and backgrounds, and because of the con-
gregation's emphasis on education.   Our ministries of 
developing hearts, minds, and souls are a sacred trust.   

Please know that even though our Constitution has 
changed, no pastor or session will be compelled to per-
form or host marriage ceremonies they believe to be 
unwise for any reason.  Sessions always review requests 
for a marriage ceremony to be held at the 
church.  Teaching elders (pastors) have always had dis-
cretion in accepting or rejecting requests to officiate a 
ceremony of Christian marriage.   

As we approach Easter, I look forward to celebrating 
Christ's resurrection.   May the Resurrection be alive in 
each of us.  As we say each time we celebrate the Lord's 
Supper, "Holy, holy, holy Lord ... Heaven and earth are 
full of your glory."   

May that glory shine in each of us this Easter. 

(From the Pastorôs Desk continued from page 1) Mission Trip Value 

I often reflect on mission trips people went on and 
think that the cause was not sustainable, after all, how 
can playing board games with homeless people help 
them to get a home or a job?  

That all changed this weekend for me, seeing people 
of all kinds come to play games theyôd never played 
before, and eat cookies and lemonade with us. It was-
nôt about the games, but the fellowship and time we 
shared. While we were at the Samaritanôs House, we 
met a man named George, who came to entertain the 
guests with piano playing even though he was eighty 
eight years old! This shows that everyone has some-
thing to offer, big or small, and everything helps 
those in need! 

 - NHPC Youth & Confirmand, James Pierce 
 

Our youth confirmation class spent the February 20-22 
weekend at the CROSS mission program of Myers Park 
Presbyterian Church.  CROSS stands for Charlotte Re-
gional Outreach Spirituality and Study Center.   
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Thanks for being patient as we adjust-
ed schedules due to the harsh winter 
weather.  The chancel choir and hand-
bell choir have decided to present a 
Fiesta themed dinner/program.  Please 
mark your calendars for Tuesday, May 
5th at 6:00 pm for a Cinco de Mayo 
celebration!  We will have a taco din-

ner and the choir will present a varied program of 

themed music.  Stay tuned for details on this fundrais-
er for the music program. 

April is shaping up to be a busy month for music.  
Easter Sunday will feature a rhythmic anthem by the 
chancel choir that brings Alleluias back to the wor-
ship service.  The handbell choir will present music 
on Sunday, April 12th to lead worship.  Youth Sun-
day will feature our young people in worship on April 
19th.  You may be introduced to some new hymns on 
Youth Sunday, and I encourage you to join in the ex-
citement and give them your best effort! 

Allen Amos 

Director of Music 

Adult Devotional Books 

Daily Feast: Meditations from Feasting 
on the Word, Year B, edited by Kathleen 
Long Bostrom and Elizabeth F. Caldwell.  
2011 Westminster John Knox Press.  This 
compilation of scripture, essay excerpts, 
and prayers is designed to give you a 
chance to focus on  pieces that have been 

featured in the Feasting on the Word commentary se-
ries.  These reflections on biblical texts can be used 
for as a devotion for your committee meetings, Sun-
day school classes or as a personal daily devotional.  
  
Meeting God in Mark: Reflections for the 
Season of Lent by Rowan Williams. 2014 
Westminster John Knox Press.  ñMeet God 
in Mark explores the essential meaning 
and purpose of Markôs Gospel for begin-
ners who may be curious about the Gospel 
and want to learn more, as well as for 
those whoôve read the Gospel many times and wants 
to see it in a fresh light.ò  This short book is packed 
with information about the Book of Mark, and has a 
Lenten devotional and study guide for each chapter. 

 
Fifty Prayers : Karl Barth translated by 
David Carl Stassen. 2005 Westminster 
John Knox Press.  These prayers written by 
Karl Barth and translated by David Carl 
Stassen can be used as personal prayers or 
within the context of meetings or worship.  
These prayers correspond to the church 

year and are prayers that will ñcontinue to resound 
with direct and impassioned words that will comfort 
and challenge Christians today. 
 
Coffee with Calvin: Daily Devotions by 
Donald K. McKim. 2013 Westminster 
John Knox Press.  These 84 practical de-
votions offer an accessible look into the 
enduring theology of John Calvin.  Each 
dayôs devotion presents a short excerpt 
from Calvinôs Institutes of the Christian 

Religion, followed by a topical reflection by Donald 
K. McKim. 
 
40 Treasured Bible Verses: A Devotion-
al by James C. Howell.  2011 Westmin-
ster John Knox Press.  ñJames C Howell 
provides contexts for the selected verses 
and draws from a wide range of sources 
to illuminate their meaning for Christian 
faith and life today.  His insights are 
richly rewarding, and he encourages, inspires, and 
motivates us to understand the Biblical verses in rela-
tion to faithful Christian discipleship.ò 

Josselyn Mackey, a student 

at UNC, is leading the  

adult exercise 

classes on 

Mondays between 12 

and 1, and continuing 

through April. The classes are mostly chair exer-

cises for strength and balance, but some standing 

ones, too. The Compassion Committee is excited 

to offer the classes again and hopes that many 

will take advantage of them.  Friends and neigh-

bors are welcome as well. Contact Dee 

Lowdermilk for more information, 919-383-5397 

or dee.lowdermilk@gmail.com. 

UNC Geriatric Specialty Clinic presents:   
Family Guide to a Diagnosis of Dementia 

What is Dementia?  What can I do to help my loved 
one with Dementia?  How do I deal with the effects 

of Dementia on my loved one? 

The Presentation is on April 27th  6 pm ï 8 pm 
In the UNC Cancer Hospital,  
Cancer Conference Room 1 

For RSVP and questions, call 919-966-2638 

mailto:dee.lowdermilk@gmail.com
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